H.E. Ambassador Bashar Ja’afari

Permanent Representative of the Syrian Arab Republic to the United Nations 

820 Second Avenue, 15th Floor

New York, NY 10017

Phone: 212 661 1313

Fax: 212 983 4439

Email: syria.pr@outlook.com
Dear Ambassador,

I am writing to you on a matter of the utmost urgency.  As you may know, Syrian Kurdish opposition activists Mohsen Taher, Amin Hussam and Bashar Amin have been arrested by the Asayish, the police force of the Democratic Union Party (PYD)-led Autonomous Administration, in the north-eastern region of Syria.  The first two activists were detained on 9 May, and the third one on 21 May.  All three men are currently held in poor conditions at Allaya prison in Qamishli, north-eastern Syria, without being charged.

I urge you to take the following immediate steps to reverse this terrible and unjust situation:
· I call upon you and the Asayish authorities to release Mohsen Taher, Amin Hussam and Bashar Amin immediately or charge them with a recognizable offence, in line with international law and standards;

· I urge you to ensure that pending their release, they are protected from torture and other ill-treatment, granted access to their family and lawyers, and any medical treatment they may require.

Thank you in advance for your prompt response to these critical circumstances.  In the name of humanity, justice and human rights, please release these men upon receipt of this letter.
Sincerely,

